
 
REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 

 

October 10, 2018 

 

 

Abdel Belfakir 

2620 US Highway 27 

Dundee, FL  33838 

us27tires@gmail.com 

 

 

 

Re:  First Request for Additional Information (RAI) 

 Polk County – Solid Waste 

Facility Name: US 27 Tires, Inc. 

Facility ID: 101295  

DEP Application No.: 369009-001-WT  

 

 

 

Dear Ali Belfakir: 

 

Thank you for your application for the operation of a waste tire processing facility for the above 

referenced Facility.  The Department has assigned DEP Application No. 369009-001-WT to the 

application.  A Department staff review of the application and supporting documentation submitted on 

September 26, 2018, including supplemental information submitted on October 8, 2018, indicates the 

application is incomplete.  Pursuant to the provisions of Rule 62-4.055, F.A.C., please provide the 

information listed below and refer to this correspondence in your response.   
 

1. Pursuant to Rule 62-711.500(3), F.A.C., please provide proof of financial assurance in the amount of 

the attached October 10, 2018 Cost Estimate Approval e-mail.  Proof of funding for financial 

assurance consists of one or more of the following financial instruments: surety bonds, performance 

bonds, financial guarantee bonds, letters of credit, insurance, and trust funds. Please work with the 

Solid Waste Financial Coordinator in Tallahassee directly to assess compliance with the funding 

mechanism requirements. 

 

In order for the Department to continue processing your application, please submit the requested 

information as soon as possible.  The Department requests a response within 30 days of the date of this 

letter, November 10, 2018.  Pursuant to Rule 62-4.055(1), F.A.C. and Section 120.60, F.S., failure of an 

applicant to provide the timely requested information by the applicable deadline [90 days from the date 

of this letter] may result in denial of the application, unless a written request for additional time to 

provide the requested information is submitted and approved.  You are encouraged to contact this office 

to discuss the items requested to assist you in developing a complete and adequate response. 

mailto:us27tires@gmail.com


Page 1 of 1 

October 10, 2018 
 

 

Please submit the response in electronic format to steve.morgan@floridadep.gov, with a copy to 

nancy.gaskin@floridadep.gov.   

 

If you have any questions, please contact Nancy Gaskin  by telephone at (813)470-5796 or by e-mail at. 

nancy.gaskin@floridadep.gov. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

       

Steven G. Morgan 

Air & Solid Waste Permitting Manager 

Permitting and Waste Cleanup Program 

Southwest District 

 

 

cc: 

Ali Belfakir, Us 27 Tires, Inc., us27tires@gmail.com 

Kristina Miller, Enviro Trac Ltd., kmiller@envirotrac.com 

Melissa Madden, Florida DEP Southwest District, melissa.madden@floridadep.gov 

Steve Tafuni, Florida DEP Southwest District, steven.tafuni@floridadep.gov 
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